    Meeting of the City of Bloomsdale     
                   February 11, 2020
The meeting was called to order at 6:58 PM with the following in attendance: Mayor Paul Monia, City Clerk Lynnette Randoll, Aldermen John Schweigert, Brandon Shortt and Chris Basler. Alderman Monica Rozier was absent. Also attending the meeting was Mark Evans with the Ste. Genevieve Herald, Water Superintendent John Lurk, Steve and Gail Zoellner, Brent and Jody Schweiss and Truman and Sharon Tucker.
The Meeting opened with the Pledge of Allegiance
The minutes from the previous meeting were read and approved with a motion from Chris Basler, seconded by Alderman Brandon Shortt.
Alderman John Schweigert made a motion to pay all current expenditures, seconded by Chris Basler. The motion was approved
Overdue water bills were reviewed.  Notices were sent Wednesday, 02/05/2020.
Steve and Gail Zoellner took the floor regarding their property at 371 Clement Road. They are ready to break ground and are asking for Variances regarding Utility Easements and Property setbacks as outlined in the City Code Book. The City is unable to grant a variance on the 15’ utility easement, but a patio can be constructed on the easement with the understanding that if repairs become necessary, the patio will be removed and replaced by the City when the project is complete. They also requested a 5’ variance from adjacent property owners Greg Naeger and Brent Schweiss. Neither is willing to allow this variance, but patios and fencing can be constructed on the easement. The Council agreed to a 32’ entrance to the property from Clement Road. The Council also agreed to one connection fee of $1450.00 per structure which will contain two units. Clerk Randoll will compose a letter outlining these stipulations, as will Gail Zoellner for signatures. There was a discussion with John Lurk regarding sewer installation. They are hoping to be able to connect three of the units to a gravity main, but the other units will require a grinder pump and mini lift station. There has to be a 10’ separation between these sewer lines and the water line. Steve and Gail and Brent and Jody Schweiss left the meeting at 7:30 PM.
Mayor Monia reported that the Rotor #2 install is nearly complete. There are some cosmetic and grading issues to be addressed and the variable speed drive software has to be programmed. This project has taken a toll on the road to and surrounding ground at the Treatment Plant. The Mayor would like to start on the road at Knights of Columbus Drive and work to improve all the drainpipes and entrances along the road. The shop building needs a better approach and the control building needs the grade changed to stop flooding which occurs with excessive rain. This has been going on since 1986. He feels it is time to correct the problems. The sludge basins need an approach for trucks as well. The buildings and equipment need to be power washed and some painting needs to take place. Alderman Chris Basler made a motion to proceed with acquiring bids for both rock and concrete options, seconded by Alderman Shortt. The motion was approved.

The Mayor asked John Lurk if any action has been taken on a requested sewer tap on St. Agnes Drive. Kenny Williams has not been in contact to proceed.  

Alderman Shortt introduced Truman Tucker as an Eagle Scout observing a City Meeting, as well as being interested in a future Eagle Scout project. This led to discussion regarding the City Park. No project has really taken traction. The Mayor would possibly like to see a nice pavilion built on the flat part near Highway 61 and add playground equipment. Alderman Shortt inquired as to whether it would be an option to purchase a new piece of ground better suited to a Park as opposed to keep funneling money into an area that is not being fully utilized and contributing to the community. Everyone still feels that building a City Hall is necessary for growth. The Mayor agrees and stated this is why the recent tax increase was voted in. Waterline improvements are still a priority, and everyone is in agreement that it should probably start with Clement Road. There is a dead-end line there and it should be circulated and increased in size. The City will look into applying for grant money when this starts. Truman asked about the plans for the Park and how young Citizens can contribute. It is important that their ideas are presented to the City. The Mayor reiterated that this is why he assigned a Park Project to Alderman Shortt. He would like to see something for people ages 8 – 15 to enjoy. Sharon Tucker asked if anyone had heard of GaGa Pits. No one had. They are circular or hexagonal structures approximately 3 to 4 feet in height to play a sort of dodge ball where contact is made from the knees down. This led to a discussion about the traumatic effects of dodgeball from the past.
Mayor Monia tasked Aldermen Schweigert and Shortt with taking care of some ditch and drainage work on Oak Leaf Lane and Parkview Drive. They will contact Vern Bauman Contracting to complete these repairs when weather allows.

Clerk’s Notes: The paperwork for Backflow Prevention Device Inspections was filed with DNR and invoices to Love’s, McDonald’s, Mid-America Rehab and Dew Drop were sent for their portion of the inspections. The City is in receipt of the Return to Compliance letter from DNR. Nick Donze, who recently established Donze Park Planning LLC sent an email expressing interest in helping with planning the City Park project. He has 35 years’ experience in this field. $5,200.00 was paid to Missouri Machinery & Engineering for Crane Rental with Operator for the Rotor installation. Contemporary Engineering Designs is under new ownership. Mike Buescher has purchased the business and does not plan any major changes. Little Tykes provided a quote to install rubber matting around the playground equipment. It was $61,523.49. The Council agrees this is not an option. Clerk Randoll asked about rubber mulch and it does not seem to be a viable option. The City received a Thank You Card from the family of Vince Herman for the memorial arrangement.
Alderman Brandon Shortt made a motion to go to closed session for Real Estate discussions at 8:25 PM, seconded by John Schweigert. Alderman Shortt, aye; Alderman Schweigert, aye; Alderman Basler, aye.

Alderman Brandon Shortt made a motion to return to normal session at 9:10 PM, seconded by Chris Basler. Alderman Shortt, aye; Alderman Basler, aye; Alderman Schweigert, aye.

Alderman Chris Basler made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 9:15 PM, seconded by Alderman John Schweigert. The motion was approved.
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